Town of Olla Minutes


Proceedings of the Olla Town Council meeting held on Tuesday, January 09, 2018, at 7:00 p.m. at the Olla Town Hall – 1907 Louisiana Street.  Mayor Elliott called the regular monthly meeting to order; Mayor Elliott opened with prayer and Pledge of Allegiance.


Sonya Kennon called roll.  Present: Mayor Elliott, Madge Bailey, Joel Sims, Joe Rachal, Anthony Fenoli. Mark Richardson was not present. Various members of the public were present.


Rachal made a motion, second by Sims, to approve the agenda. Motion carried. 
 
            Bailey made a motion, second by Rachal, to approve the December 2017 regular meeting minutes.  Motion Carried.

Fenoli made a motion, second by Rachal, to approve the December 2017 bills as presented.  Motion carried.

Sims made a motion, second by Rachal, to approve the December 2017 financial statement as presented.  Motion carried.

· Fire Department – Anders Thompson delivered the written fire report for December.  All fire department equipment is in operational condition. The transmission on Brush 1 is having issues with 4th gear and may have to be repaired or replaced. Chief Thompson is determining which will be the most cost efficient. There have been no changes in membership for the department in December. The Department responded to 7 alarms in December and 64 calls during 2017. The department members attended a business meeting, and one training meeting in the month of December. Chief Thompson asked if the council would approve the purchase of 12 new pagers as the current pagers are 13 years old and are beginning to fail. The old pagers are two generations behind and the parts are very hard to find, making repair pretty much nonexistent and cost prohibitive. Fenoli made a motion, second by Rachal, to purchase the needed pagers. Motion carried. 
· Police Report – Mayor Elliott delivered the written police report for December. 95 citations issued, $15324.44 was collected in fines and court costs, the department responded to 38 incidents, 2 arrests, 3 accidents and 5 dog complaints.
· Public Works Department – Superintendent Joe Jeter was absent from the December meeting leaving Mayor Elliott to deliver the routine report for the month of December detailing turn-ons, turn-offs, etc. 
   
Bailey made a motion, second by Rachal, to accept the reports as presented.  Motion carried.

Fenoli made a motion, second by Rachal to renew the water rate contract with Pleasant Ridge at the same rate of $3.50 per 1000 gallons.  Motion carried. 

Bailey made a motion, second by Sims to appoint Dorroh & Kendrick Law Firm as the official attorney for the Town of Olla for the year 2018. Motion carried. 


Sims made a motion, second by Rachal to appoint Sonya Kennon as the 2018 Town Clerk   for the Town of Olla. Motion carried. 


Rachal made a motion, second by Fenoli to appoint Dan Cornett as the 2018 Town Magistrate for the Town of Olla. Motion carried. 

Rachal made a motion, second by Sims to appoint Joe Jeter as the 2018 Town Superintendent for the Town of Olla. Motion carried. 

Bailey made a motion, second by Sims to appoint Joe Rachal as the 2018 Mayor Pro-Tem for the Town of Olla. Motion carried. 

Mayor Elliott announced that the Town of Olla recently received a Community Change Micro Grant from America Walks that enables communities to create safer, more accessible places to walk and be physically active. America Walks, a 20 year old non-profit organization, received over 750 applications this year and the Town of Olla is honored to receive one of the 27 grants awarded for use in 2018. It will be used for outdoor seating at the Courtyard to enable it to be used as an outdoor classroom adjacent to the Town Square/Farmers’ Market. The portable restroom is now hooked up to town water and sewer and is able to be utilized for any outdoor events at the Courtyard and Town Square. Through Healthy Living Grant part II, we are now remodeling a restroom in the Dixie Center to be handicap accessible. A ramp is being built leading from the steps at the courtyard to the rear entrance of the Dixie Center to provide an accessible entrance to the handicap restroom. We are also widening the rear entrance for easier access. A handicap toilet has already been installed. The $250,000 Sewer Rehabilitation project through the LCDBG (Louisiana Community Development Block Grant) has now been completed and we are currently working on a project to install a pulsar mixer that is designed to reduce approximately 45-55% of untreated trihalomethanes  (THMs), which is a by-product of chlorine. This mixer system will also be of great benefit to the Pleasant Ridge water system with the removal of THMs in their water. It will be funded in part from a Community Water Enrichment Fund (CWEF) and we are working on the funding for the remainder of the project. The Town of Olla had received an email from Bill Shrewsberry, the Rail Safety Engineer with Union Pacific stating that DOTD wants to close the crossing at Louisiana Street due to it being an ungated crossing, and to improve the approaches to the Cypress Street crossing, all to be done this year. Next year, they propose to gate the crossing on Highway 125 northeast of town. Mr. Shrewsberry responded by email stating that Todd Harris, the Engineer Specialist with Union Pacific had authorized him to offer the Town of Olla $50,000 for the closure. 
 Bailey made a motion, second by Sims, to adjourn at 7:35 P.M.  Motion carried.









_______________________









Rhonda Elliott, Mayor

________________________

Sonya Kennon, Town Clerk 

